
WEEK 10 TERM 3 NEWSLETTER 

Wednesday 15th September 2021 
 
Dear Families, 
 
Welcome to Week 10 everyone, as we come to the end of another very challenging, yet productive term. Thank you to 
everyone in the St Mark’s community for once again meeting all challenges head on. Although we were physically apart for 
most of the term, the journey and experience we have shared will continue to strengthen us as we work in partnership to 
provide spiritual, academic, social and emotional education and support for our children. Our Mercy Values and Dispositions 
for Learning have been prominent throughout the term and the Holy Spirit has supported us, worked through us and continued 
to guide us. We are blessed to be part of such a vibrant and dynamic community. Our students, families and staff are 
definitely ready for a well-earned rest and I look forward to Term 4 which commences on Monday October 4th. 

Unfortunately, at this stage we don’t know what Term 4 will look like. I hope to be informed soon as to whether restrictions will 
be eased so that students can return to onsite learning. I will continue to keep families informed over coming weeks so that we 
can continue to work together to ensure the safety of our children and each other. Thank you for your continued patience, 
understanding and support. 

Staff News - Sadly this week we farewell our Visual Arts Teacher, Tara Rubenstein as she leaves us to prepare for the birth 

of her baby later in the year. We thank Tara for all she has done for the children and families of St Mark’s during her time with 
us and send her off with every blessing. A particular thanks to Tara for co-ordinating our 2021 Virtual Arts Show which will be 
shared with the community later this week. 
In Term 4 Alison Dean will teach Prep-2 Visual Arts each week and Daniela Lazzaro will teach 3-6 Digital Technologies each 
week. 

St Mark’s Arts Show - I am very excited to announce that the link to the 2021 Virtual Arts Show will be shared with all 

families via SeeSaw and Skoolbag later this week. I encourage all families to sit the family down, grab some popcorn, access 
the link and enjoy this wonderful showcase of the artwork of our talented and amazing students. Special thanks to our Arts 
Show Committee, Tara Rubenstein, Lara Beltrame, Alison Dean, Oliver Nunan, Emma Crotty and Maria Rizza for putting this 
show together in very challenging circumstances. Special mention to Lara Beltrame for sharing her IT expertise in putting the 
Audio Visual presentation together. Enjoy! 

2021 Curriculum Levies - I have been in discussion with our school accountants in recent days and am now in a position 

to announce that the school is offering each St Mark’s family a credit to their outstanding Curriculum Levy balance, in light of 
the cancellation of many excursions, incursions, the P-2 Swimming Program and 5/6 Camp this year. This year we are 
offering a credit of $150.00 per P-2 student, $100.00 per 3/4 student and $350.00 per 5/6 student to those families who 
request it. These figures are directly proportional to the Curriculum Levies collected for each level, minus money spent in the 
first half of the year and money required for the remainder of the year. Families are invited to fill in the form below and return it 
to the office via email by Friday October 8th – accounts@smfawkner.catholic.edu.au Statements will then be sent out to all 
families in early Term 4 incorporating the credit to those families who have made a request. 

I encourage everyone to remain vigilant and to follow the Government and DHS guidelines we currently have in place. I am 
aware that there have been a number of exposure sites in the Fawkner area, and surrounding suburbs in recent days. A full 
list of exposure sites and requirements can be found at - https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/exposure-sites It’s so important 
that we all do the right thing to keep each other safe and to enable the return to onsite learning as soon as possible. 

School Closure Day in Term 4 - Monday November 1st will be a school closure day. Staff will use this day for Semester 2 
Report writing. If we are back onsite, it is our intention for Youth Leadership Victoria to run Out of School Hours Full Day Care 
on the day. Bookings at – https://ylv.com.au/ 
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Intentions for 2022 - It’s hard to believe that we are currently in the process of preparing our class structures for 2022. To 

assist, we need to know if any students (other than Gr 6’s) will be leaving St Mark’s at the end of 2021. If your child will not be 
returning to St Mark’s in 2022 can you please inform me in writing as soon as possible. 

Update on New COVID Restrictions - All staff and visitors to St Mark's are required to wear a face mask while onsite, 

unless there is an exemption. If for any reason you need to enter a school building while onsite, you must sign in using our 
QR Code, wear your face mask and continue to socially distance. We ask that parents minimise their time onsite and continue 
to sign in and out using our Passtab if there is a need to enter school buildings. 
Should you have any concerns relating to school operations, or the health and safety of students, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. Thank you for your patience, understanding and support. 

As a community we continue to follow all the procedures and protocols of the Department of Health and Human Services 
(DHHS) and Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools Ltd (MACS). Advice from the DHHS is that if a student or member of 
the community is unwell for any reason, they should get tested and then remain at home until they receive their results. 
Please do not leave your house for any reason until you receive your results. Further information on COVID-19 is 
available on the DHHS Website - www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus and the CECV Website - 
http://www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/Coronavirus-information-for-parents 
Thank you for your support in keeping our school community safe. 

2021 Sacrament Dates 

First Eucharist –Grade 4’s – To be advised 
Confirmation – Thursday October 14th at 7.00pm  

Farewell - Sadly, this week we farewell Deyaan (LA5). We thank Deyaan for sharing the gift of himself with the St Mark’s 

community in his time here. We wish Deyaan and his family every blessing as they embark on this next phase of their lives. 
May the Holy Spirit watch over them and continue to guide them in all they do. 

Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to the following people who are celebrating their Birthday. 

Date Name LA Date Name LA 

16th September Makayla 7 16th September  Sandali 9 

20th September Georgios 8 23rd September  Anabel 5 

23rd September BetseyAnn 10 25th September  Daniel 4 

26th September Claudia 7 29th September  Christina 4 

29th September Costa 4 4th October  Patrick 4 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

2021 Curriculum Levies Credit Request 

I ___________________________________ (Name) would like to be credited the above mentioned 2021 Curriculum 

Levies for my child/ren and request that my account be credited accordingly. 

Child 1 _________________________________ Gr Level _______ 

Child 2 _________________________________ Gr Level _______ 

Child 3 _________________________________ Gr Level _______ 

Child 4 _________________________________ Gr Level _______ 

Signed ___________________________________ Date __________________ 

Please return this Form to the Office by Friday October 8th – accounts@smfawkner.catholic.edu.au 

Signature:___________________________________ 
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Learners Of The Week 

Learning 
Area 

Name 

Prep Taji - for being courageous during our Reading Google Meet. It has been great to see you become a 
expressive reader and attempt to read new words. Well done ! 

Sienna F - for being a persistent learner when writing. You are doing a great job at sounding out big words 
and challenging yourself to write two sentences. Keep up the great work! 

LA4 Zara - for being a reflective and persistent learner. You always show enthusiasm towards your learning, try 
new things and seek feedback and advice. Keep up the great learning. 

Neriah - for being a courageous learner during our Reading Google Meet. It is fantastic to see you persist 
and read confidently and answers questions in front of others. You should be proud of yourself. 

LA5 Campbell - for being a curious learner. It is fantastic to see the way you extend your learner and explore 
areas of interest. I have loved reading your Seesaw posts and learning new things. Keep up the good 
work.  

LA7 Joey - for being a persistent learner throughout Remote Learning this term. You have consistently 
completed and shared the class learning tasks with your teachers. It has been great to see you sharing 
your ideas and ICT skills during our class Google meetings. Keep up the great work! 

LA8 Rain - for showing responsibility as a learner and attending your google meets. It has been wonderful 
seeing you participating in class discussions and providing insight into your thinking. Keep up this great 
improvement. 

LA9 Lara - throughout this term you have applied courage to independently attack all of your learning tasks. 
Your excellent attitude is particularly evident in your resilient approach to some of the trickier aspects of 
multiplication, division, inferring and haiku writing.  

LA10 BetseyAnn - for being persistent throughout Remote Learning. You consistently attend all meetings and 
participate well sharing your thoughts and ideas. Well done on following the rules to write so many great 
Haiku poems. Keep up the great work! 

ITALIAN Neriah, LA4 - for showing me the disposition of RESPECTFUL in Italian. Your written and spoken 
response to the prayer CARO GESU enabled me to see your high expectations for your learning. This 
made me feel very proud of you. FANTASTICO!  

Monique, LA5 - for demonstrating the disposition of PERSISTENT in Italian. Your response to the task 
about Rita the butterfly was cute / CARINO, and you also showed kindness and gratitude for the positive 
remarks I made about your wonderful learning. OTTIMO!  

 

God Bless, 

Peter Wilson, Principal 

‘The St Mark’s Catholic Primary School, Fawkner Community promotes the safety, 

wellbeing and inclusion of all children.’ 

  



 

  

TERM 3, 2021 

SEPTEMBER 

Friday 17th Final day of Term 3 

TERM 4, 2021 

OCTOBER 

Monday 4th  8.45am Term 4 Commences 

Wednesday 6th  2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #1 

Thursday 7th Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools Ltd School Improvement Surveys Opens 

Wednesday 13th Confirmation Retreat Day 

Wednesday 13th  2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #2 

Thursday 14th  7.00pm Celebration of Confirmation @ St Mark’s 

Thursday 28th Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools Ltd School Improvement Surveys Close 

Wednesday 20th 2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #3 

Wednesday 27th 2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #4 

Friday 29th  Day For Daniel 

NOVEMBER 

Monday 1st  School Closure Day – Report Writing 

Tuesday 2nd  Melbourne Cup Day 

Wednesday 3rd  2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #5 

Wednesday 10th   2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #6 

Thursday 11th Remembrance Day 

Thursday 11th 10.40am St Mark’s Remembrance Day Service – Details to be advised 

Thursday 11th 7.00pm  Mercy College Transition Evening 

Thursday 18th 9.15am 2021 Preps Orientation Session #1 

Thursday 25th 9.15am 2021 Preps Orientation Session #2 

Sunday 28th 1st Sunday of Advent 

DECEMBER 

Thursday 2nd 6.00pm Christmas Carols & Family Picnic – TO BE CONFIRMED 

Friday 3rd  Penola Catholic College Orientation Day 

Sunday 5th 2nd Sunday of Advent 

Monday 6th  Parade College Orientation Day 

Tuesday 7th  Academy of Mary Immaculate Yr7 2022 Orientation Day 

Tuesday 7th Government Secondary Colleges Orientation Day 

Tuesday 7th Simonds College 2022 Yr7 Orientation Day 

Friday 10th  Semester 2 Reports go home today 

Sunday 12th  3rd Sunday of Advent 

Monday 13th 9.15am Step Up 2022 Classes Orientation Session 

Tuesday 14th  Yr6 End of Year Excursion 

Tuesday 14th 6.00pm Graduation Mass & Celebration 

Wednesday 15th 9.00am End of Year Mass – Details to be advised 

Wednesday 15th 11.50am Yr6 Farewell Assembly – Details to be advised 

Wednesday 15th Final Day of Semester 2 - Students Dismissed @ 1.30pm 

Sunday 19th 4th Sunday of Advent 



 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
In this week’s Gospel, we read about a time when Jesus sat with his disciples and said to 
them, “Whoever receives one such little child in my name, receives me…” 
The message for us from this reading is for all of us to keep doing God’s work each day and especially 
looking out for those who are in need. At St Mark’s we are called to enact our Mercy Values of Service 
and Compassion, to show kindness and love by reaching  out to someone we notice who is sad, sick or 
in need of friendship. 

Gospel- Mk 9:30-37  

A reading from the holy Gospel according to Mark  

After leaving the mountain Jesus and his disciples made their way through Galilee; and he did not want 
anyone to know, because he was instructing his disciples; he was telling them, ‘The Son of Man will be 
delivered into the hands of men; they will put him to death; and three days after he has been put to death 
he will rise again.’ But they did not understand what he said and were afraid to ask him. 

They came to Capernaum, and when he was in the house he asked them, ‘What were you arguing 
about on the road?’ They said nothing because they had been arguing which of them was the 
greatest. So he sat down, called the Twelve to him and said, ‘If anyone wants to be first, he must 
make himself last of all and servant of all.’ He then took a little child, set him in front of them, put his 
arms round him, and said to them, ‘Anyone who welcomes one of these little children in my name, 
welcomes me; and anyone who welcomes me welcomes not me but the one who sent me.’ 

The Gospel of the Lord 

Sacrament of Confirmation 

We are pleased to advise that The Sacrament of Confirmation has been scheduled to take place on 
Thursday 14th October at 7.00 p.m in St Mark’s Church, and will be celebrated by Bishop Terry Curtin. 
Our Yr 6s will be participating in a Retreat Day on Wednesday 13th October.  

We thank you Lord for this term, 

for our successes and new learnings. 

We give thanks to everyone in our school community, 

who have worked so hard to support each other 

during this term. 

We ask the Holy Spirit to continue to look over us 

as we spend time together during the 

coming holidays with our families. 

May you keep us safe and well and continue 

to look after those suffering from the effects 

of the Covid-19 pandemic. 

Amen 

Ms Dot Mash 
RE Leader 

  



 

Wellbeing News  
 

Hi Families  

I would like to make you aware of a fantastic resource created by the Butterfly Foundation called Be Kind Families. 
The Butterfly Foundation is the national charity for all Australians impacted by eating disorders and body image 
issues, and for the families, friends and communities who support them. This resource provides parents with 
strategies to respond to their child’s negative self talk and connect with their teens. This is the link to the program 
and below is some information about it.  
https://butterfly.org.au/get-involved/campaigns/bodykindfamilies/#msdynttrid=ttBJjv3ZTqOmWnMZJ0X0lkAw-
ij__QMefNKPuoI3Ahc 

Stephanie Nightingale   

(Student Wellbeing Leader) 

stephanie.nightingale@smfawkner.catholic.edu.au.  

WHAT DOES BODY KIND FAMILIES INVOLVE? 

Body Kind Families is about providing information and resources to help parents/carers connect with the teens in 
their lives on important topics related to body image and eating and exercise behaviours.   
It includes practical help with: 

Responding to a young person speak negatively about their body 

Building resilience to social media pressures 

Talking to your child about appearance and weight, their own and others 

Encouraging healthy relationships with eating and physical activity  

Becoming more compassionate towards your own body 

What to do if the teen in your life is struggling 
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OFFICE NEWS 

Please note the school phone number is now 8335 4100. Please update your records with this number. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

Just a gentle reminder that payment of school fees was due on the 6th August 2021. If you are experiencing any financial 
hardship please contact Mr. Peter Wilson to discuss.  

FOOTY COLOURS DAY 

We will be celebrating Footy Colours Day on Friday September 17th (final day for students for T3). On this day students can 
wear the colours of their favourite sporting team to their Google Meets. 
 

Looking for something to 

do over the holidays? 

Your local library has you 

covered! 

Check what’s on and 

where, then drop in to 

your local Moreland City 

Library and pick up a 

craft pack. You can also 

reserve the newest books, 

graphic novels and DVD’s 

from home, and collect 

them when you come 

past. 📚 

😊 Hope to see you soon 

at Brunswick, Brunswick 

West, Coburg, Fawkner or 

Glenroy 😊 

 

 

 

https://www.moreland.vic.gov.au/exploring-moreland/libraries/children/school-holidays/ 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/o/moreland-city-libraries-368932576
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